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The Truro Township Trustees held a regular meeting Thursday, March 4, 2021 at 4:00 

pm at Station 161. Present were Trustees Dennis Nicodemus, Pat Mahaffey and Chris 

Long, Fiscal Officer Natalie Nicodemus, Administrator Jason Nicodemus, 

Superintendent Stan Knoderer, and Chief Sharps.  

 

The Meeting was called to order with the pledge and roll call. 

 

Regular Meeting 

Pat Mahaffey moved to approve meeting minutes from the February 4 regular meeting. 

Chris Long seconded. All in favor. 

 

Resolution 2021-10: Township 2021 Permanent Appropriation Resolution. Dennis 

Nicodemus seconded. All in favor. 

 

Resolution 2021-11: Resolution declaring certain motor vehicles as surplus and further 

authorizing its disposition. Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in favor. 

 

Resolution 2021-12: Resolution to authorize the renewal of risk management coverage 

with Ohio Plan Risk Management, Inc. for Truro Township. Dennis Nicodemus 

seconded. All in favor. 

 

Resolution 2021-13: Resolution to authorize a fund transfer. Chris Long seconded. All in 

favor. 

 

Fire Department 

Chief Sharps: 524 runs in February; 19/day 

COVID update: Members are remaining healthy. Hoping to get crews interacting and 

training together again soon. We could possibly receive 50-100 Johnson & Johnson 

vaccines in March. Will work with the community paramedic program to identify an 

apartment complex in Township to administer vaccines to. 

 

Roads and Cemetery 

Superintendent Stan Knoderer report: Winter/holiday cleanup is underway. 

The Ford F-550 will be going in for servicing due to malfunction of a faulty computer 

module that reduces power. 

48 tons of salt have been used at $74 per ton. 

Filled potholes on Rodebaugh Road, Quincy and Lancaster Ave. 
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Administration 

Fiscal Officer’s report: Approved January 2021 bank reconciliation. 

 

Administrator Jason Nicodemus: 2018-2019 audit has been completed. 

Draft responses to various topics for Moody’s Investors Service Review have been 

completed for review. 

Received a complimentary phone call from a resident on Talbert Rd for plowing and 

salting during last snow fall and thanking Stan for assisting the elderly resident unbury 

their car. 

 

Trustee Reports 

NONE 

 

New Business 

NONE 

 

Old Business 

NONE 

 

Pat Mahaffey moved to approve payroll of $304,484.45 and bills of $331,506.56 for 

February. Chris Long seconded. All in favor.  

 

Pat Mahaffey moved to authorize the Fiscal Officer to pay the bills and payroll for 

March. Chris Long seconded. All in favor. 

 

Ceremony for retirement of Stan Knoderer, Roads Superintendent 

 

Pat Mahaffey made a motion to adjourn at 4:20 p.m. 

 

Next regular meeting will be Thursday, April 1, 2021 at 4:00pm at Station 161. 

 

 

 

Trustee Dennis Nicodemus     Trustee Pat Mahaffey      Trustee Chris Long 

 

 

 

 Fiscal Officer Natalie Nicodemus 


